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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Extension to existing building to create a cattery and stables, construction of manege, midden and access arrangements.

	AT:
	Four Acres Pendleton Road Wiswell Lancashire BB7 9BZ 

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):

	1
	The proposed building and illuminated ménage, which is elevated above the level of the land which slopes down to the west, would result in a development which is unsympathetic to the character and appearance of the countryside contrary to policies DMG1 and EN2 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy Adopted Version.

	
	

	Note(s)


	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.



	2
	The Local Planning Authority operates a pre-planning application advice service which applicants are encouraged to use. The proposal does not comprise sustainable development and there were no amendments to the scheme, or conditions that could reasonably have been imposed, which could have made the development acceptable and it was therefore not possible to approve the application.
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